Вісті Української Католицької Парохії Святої Покрови St. Mary's Church Bulletin



40 Notre Dame Ave., Sudbury On, P3C 5K2 Parish Tel. (705) 675-8244

Website: www.saintmarysudbury.com Email: stmarysudbury@yahoo.ca

https://www.facebook.com/stmarysukrainiancatholicchurchsudbury

Pastor: Fr. Petro (Peter)Bodnar

DIVINE LITURGY:

SUNDAY: 9:00 a.m. (Ukrainian) SUNDAY 10:30 a.m. (English)

SATURDAY: 4:00 pm (English)

Confession: Before Divine Liturgies 9:00 am and 10:30 am on Sundays or anytime upon request.

Baptisms & Marriages: By prior arrangement (at least 1 year before the marriage date), through the parish office.

Visitations & Anointing of the Sick: Please notify the office if a member of your family is in need of a visit.

Sept 5th, 2021

Prayer Intentions

Sunday 9:00 am For health and thanksgiving family friends – Helen Woloschyn

10:30 am +Grzegorz Bodnar – Fr. Peter

Wednesday 6:00 pm Nativity of the Mother of God

Thursday 5:00 pm + Marko Slipensky – Daria Morley

Sunday 10:30 am For Pariahioners

ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 12 there will only 1 Bilingual Divine Liturgy at 10:30 a.m.

No Divine Liturgies on Saturdays at 4:00 pm in the month of September.

Parish Council Meeting – September 8, 2020 at 7 pm in the classroom.

Sincerest Prayers & Condolences – We extend our sincerest prayers and condolences to Bill Kukurudz and family on the passing away of Bill's brother in Manitoba. May his memory be eternal in God!

PASTORAL MOVES

To the Very Reverend and Reverend Clergy, Religious, and the Beloved Faithful of the Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Toronto and Eastern Canada Glory to Jesus Christ!

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

In exercising my responsibility to care for the People of God of the Eparchy of Toronto and Eastern Canada, having consulted with the College of Eparchial Consultors in accordance with canon law, as Apostolic Administrator I have issued decrees for a number of pastoral assignments, affecting five parishes in three deaneries of our Eparchy. These assignments include:

- 1. The appointment of Father Jaroslav Lazoryk, as pastor of St. Cyril and Methodius Ukrainian Catholic Church (St. Catharines, ON)
- 2. The appointment of Father Bohdan Choly, as pastor of The Ukrainian Catholic Church of the Holy Protection (Toronto, ON)
- 3. The appointment of Father Michael Hayes, as parochial administrator of Nativity of the Holy Mother of God Ukrainian Catholic Church (Sault Ste. Marie, ON). For the time being he will remain administrator of St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church (Kenora, ON) and Holy Protection of the Blessed Virgin Mary Ukrainian Catholic Church (Red Lake, ON). The changes will take effect on October 12.

Pastoral moves are never easy, especially when a parish community is parting with someone who has been its spiritual leader for a generation. But change is also a time for new beginnings and growth. It is an opportunity for a new sharing of gifts and talents in the Church. We know that in the weeks to come our faithful will find a way to express their gratitude to the priests who are moving to a new assignment. We hope that our faithful will also receive their new spiritual leaders with excitement and open hearts. And we ask our entire Eparchy to keep Fathers Jaroslav, Bohdan and Michael, as well as their respective communities in their fervent prayers.

May the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God the Father, and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all!

+ Bryan

Apostolic Administrator

He put his finger into the man's ears. (Mark 7:33)

If Jesus' actions in today's Gospel reading seem odd to you, you're probably not alone. It's not every day that you see someone placing his fingers in a man's ears or touching his tongue. But then again, this is the one who told his disciples to eat his body and drink his blood, who touched a man with leprosy, and who put mud on another man's eyes. If you want to know what's behind all of this, it can probably be summed up in one word: intimacy. Not the romantic or sentimental kind of intimacy, but the compassionate kind. It's the intimacy of a God who loves his people, a God who humbles himself to enter into our wounded, muddled, messy lives so that he can offer his healing and salvation.

By touching this man's ears and tongue, Jesus singled out the parts of his body that had kept him trapped in isolation. He showed that he knew exactly what the man needed and that he wasn't afraid to deal with it. And through that physical touch, Jesus brought life back to him. The man was no longer trapped in silence. Now he could hear his loved ones' words. Now he could speak to them and share his heart with them.

Jesus is very close to you as well. He knows you better even than you know yourself. He sees the ways in which you have become isolated—whether through sin or fear or anxiety or sickness. Just as he sighed when he touched the deaf man, Jesus knows your pain and wants to set you free. So he asks you to let down your guard and allow him to come into your heart and heal whatever is hurting.

Today, Jesus will come to you in a very physical, personal way in the Eucharist. As you receive him, open your heart. Let him enter the silence and messiness inside you so that he can set you free.

"Jesus, I welcome you into my heart. Come, Lord, with your healing touch."

«Відповідь на питання часу і місця», — владика Діонісій Ляхович прокоментував перехід усіх громад УГКЦ в Італії на григоріанський календар

3 вересня 2021

Ми віддаємо себе під провід Святого Духа. Перехід на григоріанський календар — не моя ініціатива, а відповідь на питання часу і цього місця. Про це апостольський екзарх УГКЦ в Італії владика Діонісій Ляхович сказав в інтерв'ю, записаному з нагоди його 75-ліття, яке він відзначив 2 липня 2021 року.

Екзарх поділився, що перед тим, як відважитися на такий крок, ще в листопаді 2020 року було проведено загальну зум-зустріч зі священниками, які душпастирюють в Італії.

«Я висловив пропозицію, щоб уже від Різдва минулого року перейти на новий календар. Але на зустрічі священників екзархату виявилося, що ще не всі готові. Тому я дав дозвіл, щоб ті громади, які готові, переходили на новий календар вже від Різдва. А інші, за пропозицією самих священників, щоб

підготувалися, і з 1 вересня 2021 року ми всі офіційно переходимо на новий календар», — розповів владика Діонісій.

Архиєрей пригадав випадки, коли календарна реформа ділила українські громади у США і Канаді. Та оскільки священники Апостольського екзархату в Італії мали змогу підготуватися і українці в Італії достатньо зрілі, владика Діонісій сподівається, що тут цьому вдасться запобігти. «Рим традиційно був григоріанським. Тут були генеральні курії отців василіан, сестер служебниць, сестер василіанок, колегії для українських студентів. Усе було за григоріанським календарем», — додав єпископ.

Апостольський екзарх не виключає, що деякі труднощі будуть, особливо на Різдво і Пасху, адже, як зазначив, «ми маємо багато церков із почерговим служінням, а тому треба буде домовлятися зі священниками на місцях, щоб узгодити графік богослужінь». Хоча, з огляду на те, що кілька років тому Пасха випадала в один і той самий час, досвід відповіді на такі виклики в екзархаті вже мають.

«Загалом, це нелегке питання, тому треба молитися в цьому наміренні», — констатував єпископ.